Li Cheng Uk Government Primary School



43 Tonkin Street, Sham Shui Po, Kowloon

Tel: 2386 8049 Fax: 2708 9950 Website: http://www.lcu.edu.hk Email: lcugps@edb.gov.hk

Special Notice: 95/2019-20

9.6.2020

Dear Parents / Guardians,

Rescheduling Arrangement for P.5 Second Term Internal Assessment for Secondary School Places Allocation (SSPA) 2019/2021

During class suspension, surveys were conducted to understand the conditions of our students. Some parents expressed that their children were unable to resume classes due to either staying overseas or being subject to 14-day compulsory quarantine. On the first day of class resumption, 22% of P.5 students were absent. This figure is alarming. We have reasons to believe that a significant number of P.5 students will be unable to attend sufficient lessons before they attempt the Second Term Internal Assessment originally scheduled in July.

As the deadline for submission of P.5 Second Term Internal Assessment scores was extended to 20 October 2020 by EDB and our school has carefully reviewed all the factors, we decide to defer the P.5 Second Term Internal Assessment for Secondary School Places Allocation to be held from **5 October 2020 to 8 October 2020**. The assessment syllabus will be taught in September so that all students will be well-prepared for the assessment.

As classes resume, learning and teaching has been arranged for all levels to catch up with part of the original second term syllabus. Formative assessments on CORE SUBJECTS including Chinese, English and Math will also be arranged. Students' performance in these formative assessments will NOT be reported in report cards. The assessment results will be used to diagnose students' learning and plan for follow-up teaching in the coming school year. Students should keep all textbooks and learning materials properly throughout the summer vacation since the remaining parts of the syllabus will be taught in September.

Should you have any enquiries, please feel free to contact our school office at 2386 8049.

Ms HO Mei-lin Headmistress